

St. Clement Elementary School CSAC Annual Report for the 2021-2022 School Year

Dear Parents and School Community:

The St. Clement CSAC had a very rewarding year, despite our restrictions. The CSAC held 6 virtual meetings; September and October 2021, January, April, May and June 2022. Council worked on various tasks during the school year including;

- Teacher allocations for classroom supplies
- CSAC covered the costs incurred for agendas for all students for 2021-2022
- Donations were made to the graduation class to help with the cost of graduation decorations as well as money was donated for graduation awards
- Council applied for and was approved a PRO grant (Parents Reaching Out Grant), presented by Dr. Jen Forristal. Council also purchased the 30 Day access code and provided this code to our school community for parents to have access to Dr. Forristal's presentation up to 30 days after our April 12th meeting.

All CSAC meetings are open to the public to encourage input from parents and other members of the school community to inform our discussions of the various issues considered.

The purpose of the CSAC is to improve pupil achievement and to enhance the accountability of the education system to parents, through the active participation of parents. CSACs are advisory organizations. A CSAC's primary means of achieving its purpose is by making recommendations to the principal of the school and the school board. Boards and principals are responsible to consider recommendations made by each CSAC and advise the council(s) of the actions taken in response to the recommendations.

Additional achievements of the St. Clement CSAC in 2021-2022 included our pizza fundraiser of \$1843.50 with New Orleans Pizza located in St. Clements.

As well, through our Lunch Box hot lunch days;

October, November and December \$412.00,

January \$65.50,

February \$113.25,

March \$97.50 was donated.

April, May and June totals are still pending.

Proceeds were used to fund projects in accordance with school board policies. Minutes of meetings held and financial records are available for public inspection at the school office.

We wish to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of the many individuals who volunteered their time to contribute to the success of the 2021-2022 CSAC. Special thanks are due to our members, Andrea Dafoe, Kathleen Kirby, Tracy Brenner, Pam Koebel, Andrea Boyce, and Emily Runstedler.

Finally, we would like to encourage any interested parents who wish to join the St. Clement CSAC, to please reach out to the school office, we would love to have you join our amazing council and help make a difference for our kids!

We wish the best of luck to candidates in the September CSAC elections. Our next CSAC meeting will be held on Tuesday September 13, 2022 at 6:30pm.

We wish you all a safe and healthy summer break and look forward to seeing everyone in September!

Sincerely,

St. Clement School Council